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PARISH COUNCIL 

 

Lympstone pre-school  Phew! What 

a busy month it has been for 

Councillors and our Clerk, Tony Le 

Riche.  There have been many 

meetings including much discussion 

at the two Council meetings, on 16
th

 

February and 7
th
 March 2017.  The 

Parish Council would like to thank all 

the residents that came to those 

meetings to express their views on the 

options that have been put forward as 

a site for a new Pre-school building.  

Thank you also to those residents who 

could not come to the meetings but 

wrote to the Parish Council with their 

views.  This kind of involvement is 

really important when the parish 

needs to get its message across 

sometimes against big odds.  It is one 

of the strengths that this community 

has and I am sure that it will continue.  

The Parish Council now hopes that 

DCC have received a very clear 

message of what the community is 

prepared to accept and how much 

effort the community and the Parish 

Council are prepared to put in.  As 

Cllr Jenny Clark pointed out: 

‘Lympstone has a record of 

community achievement’. 

 

 
 

 Cont 

 
Clerk to the Council: A J Le Riche, DMS, 

8 Drakes Gardens, Drakes Avenue, 

Exmouth, EX8 4AD Tel 279665/ 07866 
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Cont 

 

Welcome back to Parish Council 

Chairman, Cllr Chris Carter after his 

operations to help his knees.  Cllr 

Jenny Clark stepped in as Vice-

Chairman and has made sure that 

work towards the new Pre-school 

building continued apace and was 

thanked by the Parish Council for her 

sterling work.  Cllr Chris Carter is 

now on the mend and able to play a 

major part again.  He has spoken to 

many of the players in this scenario 

and has got answers to some of the 

obstacles that were being highlighted.  

There is still work to do but the Parish 

Council hopes that the obstacles are 

getting fewer and smaller. 

Greater Exeter Strategic 

Plan Consultation    
The local authorities of 

East Devon, Exeter, 

Mid Devon and 

Teignbridge in 

partnership with Devon County 

Council are working together to 

prepare a Greater Exeter Strategic 

Plan (GESP). This formal statutory 

document will provide the overall 

spatial strategy and level of housing 

and employment land to be provided 

up to 2040. Please visit 

www.gesp.org.uk for more 

information. . When adopted, it will 

sit above Local Plans for each area 

which will continue to be prepared to 

consider local level issues. It will also 

sit above Neighbourhood Plans. 

Engagement with stakeholders and 

communities will be critical to the 

success of the new Plan. At this first 

stage, the authorities are consulting on 

an initial ‘issues document’ which, 

after setting out some background 

information, looks to explain the 

scope and content of the plan as well 

as describing the key issues facing the 

Greater Exeter area. This early stage 

of consultation is designed to 

stimulate debate and the local 

planning authorities are seeking your 

views on the scope and content of the 

plan as well as the key issues facing 

your area.  A number of other 

associated documents are also being 

consulted on including. Statement of 

Community Involvement (SCI) This 

sets out the approach for consultation 

in the GESP setting out the way in 

which communities and other 

interested parties will be engaged 

throughout the process.    

The consultation runs from 27 

February 2017 until 10 April 2017. 

To view the consultation material and 

to make your comments please visit 

www.gesp.org.uk/consultations/issues  

 A ‘call for sites’ has also been 

arranged to run alongside the 

consultation. This  

allows interested parties to submit 

potential sites for development to the 

Local Authorities. The sites are then 

assessed to consider whether they are 

suitable for possible inclusion in the 

plan. Further information is 

http://gesp.org.uk/call-for-sites/.   
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A site can be suggested for housing 

development if it is capable of 

accommodating at least 5 dwellings or 

measures at least 0.15 hectares. A site 

can be suggested for economic 

development if it measures at least 

0.25 hectares or is capable of 

providing at least 500m2 of floor 

space.  
This new Plan and the call for sites 

could affect the contents of the 

Lympstone Neighbourhood Plan.  The 

Parish Council will need to keep a 

close eye on this and if necessary will 

have to consider starting a review of 

the Lympstone Neighbourhood Plan. 

 
Clerk to the Council: A J Le Riche, DMS, 

8 Drakes Gardens, Drakes Avenue, 

Exmouth, EX8 4AD Tel 279665/ 07866 

535580  clerk@lympstone.org 

 
THE PARISH 

CHURCH 

 
New Curate - a message from James 

Hutchings.  I am delighted to 

announce that the Bishop of Exeter 

has offered Huw Riden the position of 

stipendiary curate in this mission 

community. He and his wife Kate and 

two boys will move here in late June. 

Huw will be ordained as deacon at the 

cathedral on Sunday 10 September. 

There will be an article in the next 

Net with further details about Huw 

and family, and his role as curate. 

Lent Lunches: A simple lunch of 

soup, bread and cheese will be served 

at the back of church from 12:30-

1:30pm on Mondays 6th March, 20th 

March and 3rd April. Cost £3.50. All 

proceeds to be split between Open 

Door and St Petrocks. We need 

volunteers each week to make soup, 

serve and/or wash-up - please sign the 

sheet at the back of church! Thank 

you, Demelza 

Mothering Sunday is 26th March 

this year.  At the 10:00am Family 

Eucharist service posies will be 

distributed to all to take to their 

Mother or in loving remembrance of 

her.  

Lent may originally have followed 

Epiphany, just as Jesus’s sojourn in 

the wilderness followed immediately 

on his baptism, but it soon became 

firmly attached to Easter, as the 

principal occasion for baptism and for 

the reconciliation of those who had 

been excluded from the Church’s 

fellowship. This history explains the 

characteristic notes of Lent – self-

examination, penitence, self-denial, 

study, and preparation for Easter, to 

which almsgiving has traditionally 

been added.  

The calculation of the forty days has 

varied considerably in Christian 

history. It is now usual in the West to 

count them continuously to the end of 

Holy Week (not including Sundays), 

so beginning Lent on the sixth 

Wednesday before Easter, Ash 

Wednesday.  

 [From Common Worship] 

 

mailto:clerk@lympstone.org
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Concerts in Church 

On Saturday 11th March starting at 

7:30pm there is a  return visit by a 

cappella choir Con Spirito. They 

promise a varied programme 

including songs with a nautical theme 

or inspiration as well as contrasting 

Russian and Slavonic church music. 

The charge will be £7.50 including a 

glass of wine/soft drink. Children £3.  

The event is run by Friends of the 

Church, raising money for upkeep of 

our building. 

Lympstone Entertainments will bring 

multi award winning folk singer Steve 

Knightley and the Exmouth Shanty 

Men to the church for a concert on 

Saturday 25th March.  A raffle will be 

held in support of the Church Funds.  

Tickets are £18 and with over 150 

sold at the start of the month there are 

only a few left.  See posters on the 

poles. 

Reading Together.  We next meet on 

this Wednesday 8 March, 2 15pm by 

kind invitation of Brian and Daphne 

Ridge at 9 Underhill Crescent. GJW 

PCC and Deanery Synod - another 

message from James!  A number of 

places need to be filled at the 

forthcoming annual meetings of the 

parish.  Many dismiss the idea of 

standing because they don’t want “to 

be on a committee”.  Can I encourage 

you to think again?  If you are 

someone with a passion for the good 

news of Jesus Christ and how we as a 

church can play our part in this, that is 

the best qualification!  Our PCC does 

not meet often and is not long either.   

It does important work in leading our 

common life and we need a full range 

of ages and personalities represented. 

 Similarly the Deanery Synod only 

meets 3 times a year but always has a 

focus on an important topic, often 

with a stimulating speaker.  Please 

speak to an existing PCC/synod 

member or to one of the clergy if you 

would like to know more. 

Men’s Breakfast The next men's 

breakfast will be on 18th March, at 

The Toby Inn (was Nutwell Lodge). 

Start time is 08.30 am. Our speaker is 

Keith Moore and he will be talking 

about 'Lady be Good'. A  

true and interesting story of a plane, 

the desert and some brave men. The 

charge for the breakfast is £5.00 - pay 

on the day.  Book with Dick Bishop, 

01395 271792 or Martin Holman 

(01395 567255) 

Growing in Prayer Event Saturday 

25th March in Holy Trinity hall 

Growing in prayer is one of the three 

priorities in Bishop Robert’s vision 

for our diocese, and therefore a key 

part of our mission action plan here. 

We can all do with help with growing 

in prayer, wherever we are in our 

journey of faith. The event will start 

with coffee at 9:30 for a 10:00am 

start. We will bring our own packed 

lunch and finish by 3:00pm. 

Flower Festival  Make a note in your 

diary as, for the first time in over a 

decade Lympstone will have a Flower 

festival on 8th to 11th September 
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featuring flower displays over four 

days with a Grand Concert on 

Saturday evening with organ, training 

band, harpsichord, piano and violin. 

 

Brian Mather 

 

FRIENDS OF THE 

CHURCH LOTTERY 

 

Our winner of the £25 prize in the 

February draw is Rosy Rigg. 

The Lottery helps to maintain the 

fabric of the Parish Church, our 

grandest and oldest building, used not 

only for regular weekly services but 

also for weddings, christenings and 

funerals, great civic occasions such as 

our celebrations of the Queen’s 

Jubilee, and increasingly for concerts 

such as the forthcoming season of 

Beethoven String Quartet 

performances. The building has 

helped to create and sustain our 

village community over generations 

going back over six centuries. The 

Lottery is there to help ensure that it 

continues to do so 

Many Herald readers already support 

us by buying a ticket, raising over 

£1800 last year. If you'd like to do so 

and no-one knocks on your door to 

sell you one in the next month please 

let me know and I will happily do so -

- £6 gives you a chance of a prize 

every month for a year  -- and the 

certainty that you are helping to keep 

our fine Church in good repair. 

Clive Wilson 264753;  

clivewilson264@gmail.com 

 

Clive Wilson 

 

FROM THE EDITOR 

 

March is the end of our financial year 

when most adverts come up for 

renewal. If you have an advertisement 

which you pay for annually then 

please save us the job of chasing the 

money by letting us have your annual 

payment now. Remember that this is a 

good cause as the Herald is compiled, 

edited and delivered free to all 

properties in Lympstone. Only the 

printing is paid for and all the clerical 

work and deliveries are done by some 

30 volunteers. By paying promptly 

you are helping to provide the oil in 

the machine on which everything runs 

– money. 

 

Chris Carter, Editor 

 

 

THE LYMPSTONE 

EMERGENCY PLAN: 

REQUEST FOR 

VOLUNTEERS, 

INLAND FLOODING 

 

The Parish Council Emergency Group 

is revising the Lympstone Emergency 

Plan. The PCEG recognises the two 

major flood risks are from the 

Estuary, and from inland flooding, 

primarily caused by the Wotton Brook 
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flooding in times of heavy and 

sustained rainfall, usually combined 

with a high tide. Estuary flood 

prevention measures are already in 

place with a team of wardens led by 

Alan Burton. They are a well 

organised and effective group, 

utilising good resources and 

equipment. The same however, 

cannot be said of Inland Flooding, and 

a significant number of properties 

remain at risk, with no coordinated 

approach to the risk. 

Although there was an Information 

Session held last month on Inland 

Flooding, we are still looking for 

volunteers to act as Inland Flood 

Wardens, and to work under the 

guidance of a Leader. Wardens would 

be involved in both preventative and 

maintenance work along the Brook, 

and also in response to emergency 

flood situations. In total, we would 

not expect the time required to exceed 

one or two days per year, but it is 

certainly the case that many hands 

will make light work!     

If you are interested in 

working as part of the 

Inland Flood prevention team for our 

village, or would like to know more, 

please contact Phil Corcos on 01395 

272973 or philcorcos@gmail.com 

 

Phil Corcos 

 

 

 

 

LYMPSTONE 

ART GROUP 
 

On Tuesday 28
th
 March we have a 

talk by Ray Balkwill about his 

paintings of the Exe Estuary. This 

will be held in the Methodist Hall, 

Chapel Road from 7.30 to 9.30 pm. 

All welcome, charge of £3 on the 

door for non members. Our next 

workshop will be on Chinese Painting 

by Linda Longmuir and will be held 

at Lympstone Sailing Club on 12th 

April between 10am and 4pm. Cost is 

£30. To book a place contact Mai 

Targett Tel 01395 271915 - 

maitargett@btinternet.com  
 

Judith Carter 

 

NEW COIN     
 

There will be no mistaking or faking 

the new £1 coin. A new 12-sided £1 

coin comes into circulation next 

month to make it harder for 

counterfeiters to reproduce. Councils 

are bracing themselves for a costly 

transition which will have a knock-on 

effect on other services. An LGA 

spokesman said: "Councils have 

experienced substantial budget 

reductions, and adapting parking 

meters is likely to be a further cost 

burden. 

 

EDDC THE KNOWLEDGE 
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LYMPSTONE GARDEN CLUB 

 

 
 

Following our special spring talks 

with Toby Buckland and Mark 

Diacono, this March we’re delighted 

to have gardening guru Charles 

Dowding with us. He’ll be giving an 

illustrated talk about ‘Growing 

abundant veg the no-dig way – from 

all-year salads to less weeding and 

healthier plants’.  

The talk is on Saturday 18 March at 

2.30pm in Lympstone Village Hall. 

Afterwards Charles will sign copies of 

his books and chat with the audience. 

There’ll be afternoon tea and 

homemade cakes, as well as plants 

and produce for sale. It’s £6 on the 

door, but booking is advised. For 

tickets and further information, please 

contact Suki on (01395) 269989. For 

more than 30 years, Charles has been 

perfecting his organic growing 

methods here in the South West, and 

sharing his passion for ‘no dig’. To 

him it’s all about healthier soil, 

healthier plants and less effort!  

Clean pots please! At our Coffee 

Morning on Saturday 6 May we’ll be 

selling bedding plants and veg at very 

favourable prices. To do this we need 

lots of clean pots – at least 4 inches 

(10cm) in diameter and depth. If you 

have any pots (larger ones also 

needed) please donate them to us at 

this March talk, or call Linda Lyon on 

07786 332529 to collect. Also, when 

you sow your flower and veg seeds 

this spring, could you possibly pop in 

a few more that we can sell at 

the Coffee Morning? For more 

information do talk to Linda or Suki 

at the next event. Many thanks! 

Our events leaflet for 2016-17 is 

available – outside the village hall and 

at various other local outlets – and 

also online on the Garden Club page 

of the village website 

www.lympstone.org  

 

Gail McKenzie 

 

DIGGING FOR 

OXFAM   

 

 

I continue to be willing to dig, do 

garden labouring at £10 an hour - with 

all of it going to Oxfam.  276569. 

 

Jenny Moon 
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PV SOLAR PANELS 

 

I have previously reported about Solar 

Energy in the Herald.  Recently many 

solar panel owners have been 

contacted by a firm from Bristol with 

HQ in S Wales about ‘Solar Edge’ 

technology developed in the USA. 

In simple terms solar panels work like 

old Christmas tree lights, if one goes 

out they all go out.  If one panel is in 

shadow then all panels behave as if 

they are in shadow too.  This system 

wires the panels in parallel and all 

panels work independently so shadow 

on one makes no difference to the 

others.  The system also reports back 

via WiFi to tell the performance of 

each panel so you know when one 

fails and needs replacing.  They are 

also supposed to give better 

performance in low light. 

I decided to consult Chris Rudge, the 

local supplier, from whom I bought a 

panel in 2010.  (I am NOT on 

commission unfortunately)   He 

quoted a price which was two thirds 

of the other firm for almost the same 

service  (they promised to monitor the 

panels.)  So far it is early days but I 

asked a friend how the winter 

performance had gone and was told it 

was not a sunny winter.  I was 

surprised because for us it was as 

good a result as I have ever had so 

maybe they do work.  The other point 

is that, because they are in parallel 

they are lower voltage and safer.   

Happy to answer questions on 01395 

278594. 
 

Brian Mather 
 

ROYAL MARINES LIFT 

Royal Marines from Lima Company 

42 Cdo, currently deployed on HMS 

Ocean in the Gulf, are taking part in a 

humongous challenge which will see 

them 'Lift' the 21473 tonne weight of 

the ship and 'Shift' it the 10,000km 

distance it will travel from 

deployment to home port in 

Plymouth. This mammoth challenge 

will be completed by just 100 men in 

24 days!  

The 'Lift & Shift' challenge is kick 

starting the 'Royal Marines 1664 

Global Challenge' which will see 100 

challenges completed in 100 days to 

raise much needed funds for the 

Royal Marines Charity. This 

challenge is particularly poignant for 

the men of 42 Cdo RM as the charity 

is currently supporting their friend, 

colleague and local Lympstone 

resident Matt Drake in his long 

rehabilitation for life changing 

injuries sustained after an accident on 

deployment. Please support this 

challenge by texting the word 

GLOB17 £2 or GLOB17 £5 to 70070 

to make a donation or by following 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraisi

ng/RMGlobalChallenge.  

 

Vicki Drinkwater 
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EXE ESTUARY TRAIL  

 
In response to Lympstone’s residents   

concerns regarding safety on the route 

which links the Exe Estuary Trail 

using Sowden Lane and The Strand. 

DCC have finally confirmed that, 

“they will be making carriageway 

improvements over Monday 27
th
 and 

Tuesday 28
th
 of March. These 

improvements will allow for the speed 

of cyclists to be reduced to safer 

communal use, along with 

encouraging cyclists to maintain their 

lane of travel. The works will include 

a bolt-down rubber road hump, minor 

road marking alterations, along with 

cobble rows using an innovative resin 

surfacing, to emphasise this 

community environment and to better 

guide cyclists. Access to properties 

will be maintained at all time, though 

brief road closures may be require.” 

These improvements were agreed 

with the Parish Council over 18 

months ago. The planned work 

includes the bolt down rubber ramp at 

the bottom of Station Hill on the left 

as you go up. This is to encourage 

cyclists to keep to the left as they 

come down the hill to the junction 

with The Strand; 3 rows of stick on 

cobbles across The Strand before the 

junction with Chapel Road; 3 bands 

of cobbles on Cox’s Hill, Sowden 

Lane  before the corner at Quay Lane; 

a line of cobbles in the centre of the 

road around the bend by the Estuary 

on Sowden  Lane;  and junction 

markings where the trail from 

Exmouth meets Sowden Lane. We 

hope that these measures will improve 

safety along the route as numbers  

using the trail are now at 500,000 a 

year and predicted to increase. 

 However these measures do not 

reduce the need for an alternative safe 

route through 

Lympstone.  

As agreed in the 

Neighbourhood Plan we 

are working with the 

Parish Council to explore 

the feasibility and cost of a route 

alongside the railway line to provide 

an alternative route in particular  for 

those commuting cyclists just 

travelling through Lympstone and for 

parents with young children and 

babies in trailers. DCC’s own Safety 

Audit recommends that parents with 

young children should not use the on 

road sections.  However these 

concerns are not made clear to users. 

We are currently in discussions with 

Network Rail and in order to get a 

survey carried for a route alongside 

the railway line we are required to 

raise £5000 to pay to Network Rail in 

advance for permission to gain 

supervised access to the track to carry 

out the survey. 

 

Judith Carter 
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LYMPSTONE   

PRESCHOOL 

PRESENTS.... 

  

Lympstone's 

open air cinema 

extravaganza to take place on 

Saturday 2nd September...please save 

the date!! 

We have managed to secure some 

funding from the big lottery to 

organise a community event! This is 

something we have wanted to host for 

a very long time and we are thrilled to 

be able to confirm this exciting 

event!  

Please vote for your favourite film 

choice by following this link; 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/5K

HTVJC 

 This will be a FREE ticketed 

community event! So please share 

with all your local friends and we will 

update you on how you can get your 

FREE tickets shortly!! 

Here's the plan of the day.... 

4:00pm CHILDREN'S FILM will be 

shown in the village hall 

(sweets/popcorn/crisps will be on sale 

during the film) 

5:30-7:30pm CANDY'S FIELD - we 

will have DJ music, bouncy castle, 

face painting, balloon modelling, 

food, drinks, ice creams etc (so please 

bring your pennies for those!)  

7:45/8pm the huge inflatable screen 

will be ready to show your choice of 

film selected from the survey! This is 

a FREE screening.....Popcorn, candy 

floss, sweets, soft drinks and 

alcoholic drinks will be on sale 

throughout the performance (please 

bring along your own picnic 

blankets/beanbags/cushions)!  

(NB please note that the film rating 

will be advertised once the survey has 

closed (31st March 2017) and it will 

then be at parents discretion as to 

whether they want their children to be 

present during the screening of the 

film...if you would rather be child free 

there's tonnes of notice to get your 

babysitters sorted for this section of 

the day!)  

10-11pm LIVE music!! (Band tbc)  

 Please show your support for this 

event - we are all VERY excited!!  

The screenings are all free but will be 

ticketed so we have an idea of 

numbers. Tickets will be available 

from 1st April details of where to 

collect to be updated ASAP!  

ANY PROFITS MADE ON THE 

DAY WILL GO TOWARDS 

GENERAL FUNDRAISING FOR 

LYMPSTONE PRESCHOOL 

 

Vikki Drinkwater 

 

(We may have raised the money for a 

new building but we still have other 

minor cost like moving the MUGA, 

clearing the site and fitting out the 

new building. Ed) 
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LYMPSTONE WI 

 

The speaker for this month’s meeting 

was Laura Board, who came to tell us 

about the work of the Royal National 

Institute of Blind 

People (RNIB) and its 

Talking Books Scheme.  

This provides a massive 

and free resource to 

blind or partially 

sighted people who, once they have 

downloaded the free app, can listen to 

audiobooks, magazines and podcasts 

on their own computer, smartphone or 

tablet.  They are also available on CD 

or USB stick.  It was inspiring to 

learn how the Institute are harnessing 

technology to ensure access to so 

many aspects of our modern world. 

After the break, our President, Diana 

de la Rue, reminded us about the 

Italian-themed buffet lunch to be held 

at the Sailing Club on Wednesday the 

15
th
 March.  April will be a busy 

month for meetings for local 

Women’s Institutes.  Lympstone WI 

will hold its Annual Meeting on 

Wednesday the 5
th
 April at the 

Methodist Hall, followed closely by 

the Spring Group Meeting, hosted by 

Lympstone WI, in Lympstone Village 

Hall on Friday the 7
th
 April at 2.30 

pm.  This will include a speaker and 

entertainment, and Diana asked for 

volunteers to provide teas at the event.  

The Spring Council Meeting will be 

held the following Wednesday, the 

12
th
 April in Torquay when, 

depending on the number of members 

wishing to attend, a coach will be 

provided from the Saddlers. 

Our next scheduled meeting is in the 

Methodist Hall at 2.30 pm on 

Wednesday the 5
th
 April, when there 

will be no speaker, as we will be 

voting for a new President, Treasurer, 

and Secretary as well as for one or 

two new committee members.  

We are very pleased to welcome 

anyone who thinks she might be 

interested in finding out about the 

Lympstone WI.  For more 

information please find us on the 

village website or come along to one 

of our meetings. 

 

Lindy Newton 

      

LYMPSTONE 

ENTERTAINMENTS 

ON THE SUNNY SIDE 

 

This is a Villages in 

Action event, part of the 

Lympstone Entertainments season, on 

Friday, 17
th
 March at 7.30pm. Tickets 

£9 from Demelza, 2 Brookfield 

Cottages, tel 272 243  or from 

lympentsboxoffice@gmail.com 

We’ve had nothing like this since the 

Budapest Café Orchestra! 

 

Harland Walshaw 
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LYMPSTONE 

HISTORY SOCIETY 

After February's very popular 'A-Z of 

Exmouth' with Mike Tracey, this 

month sees another talk in our 'know 

your neighbours' series. This month's 

talk is by Jan Betteridge of Topsham 

Museum, and she will be telling us 

about the evolution of the town from 

its days as a busy port to the current 

day in a talk entitled 'The making of 

Topsham, from ancient port to tourist 

destination' which takes place in the 

Methodist Hall, Chapel Road at 

7.30pm on Thursday 23
rd

 March - 

everyone welcome.   

We would also like to thank Don 

Mildenhall and the Village Hall 

Committee for their help in relocating 

our historical archive back in the 

village once more. 

Mary Turner 
 
FRIENDS OF UNDERHILL 

SURGERY, TRANSPORT  

 
We would like to welcome any new 

clients and volunteer drivers to our 

valuable and friendly service. If you are 

registered with Underhill Surgery and 

might need transport for appointments 

to Underhill Surgery, Exmouth hospital 

or RDE Exeter we offer transport at 

very reasonable prices. To join the 

scheme there is an annual subscription 

of £3.00, with journey costs being 

Lympstone Surgery £3.00 (return), 

Exmouth hospital (return) £5.50, RDE 

(return) £11.00 and  car parking charges 

if applicable. Please contact our 

committee Chairwoman Norma 

Exelby, “Old London”, The Strand, 

Lympstone - telephone 01395-

266116. If you would like to 

volunteer as a driver (you do not need 

to be a registered patient with 

Underhill Surgery), please contact our 

Transport Co-ordinator Gillian 

Hipkins, “Tidewatch”, Burgmanns 

Hill, Lympstone-telephone 01395-

224442. Also, we now have available 

two positions on the Committee, one 

being Treasurer. If you would like to 

have your name put forward please 

contact our Chairwoman, Norma 

Exelby, contact details as above. 

Information posters soon will be 

placed around the village.  
 
Merle Wheeler 

 

LYMPSTONE 

FILM SOCIETY 

 

The Society this year celebrates 10 

years of entertaining villagers. Our 

142
nd

 film screening is a gala evening 

to mark this. So, on Friday 24
th
 March 

we are screening Swing Time, the 

1936 classic dance musical starring 

Fred Astaire and Ginger Rogers. As 

usual, a 7.30 start at the village hall, 

with the bar open beforehand from 

6.45. A glass of fizz will help us 

celebrate. 
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There will be the opportunity for non-

members to join at a reduced rate and 

then take advantage of our low 

renewal rate for the 2017/18 season. 

 

Don Mildenhall 

 

LYMPSTONE DAIRIES 

 

 
Could you please help in finding, 

through the readership of The 

Lympstone Herald, examples of old 

milk bottles from 3 dairies that 

retailed milk in the village around the 

1940's/1950's. My hobby for 20yrs 

since retiring from a career in the milk 

industry is to research and locate the 

dairies that operated in the west 

country to find bottles that were used 

between 1920-1980 for my museum 

here in Honiton. I am passionate to 

preserve this aspect of our social 

heritage for future generations to 

enjoy and I will donate my collection 

to a suitable museum in due course. 

My focus at present therefore, are the 

3 dairies, namely Ware at Town 

Farm, Bowerman at Brooklands Dairy 

and Morrish at  Lympstone. 

 

Peter Hayward 

 

(Something different – if you can help 

in anyway then please send me details 

and I will pass them on to Peter. I 

have already passed on details of 

bottles used in the South Hams in the 

40s and 50s. Ed) 

 

MOBILE LIBRARY    
 

Mobile Library  

March 24
th
  & 21

st
 

April. Meadow 

Close 10.15 -10.35 

am. Car Park.           

10.45- 11.45 am 

 

Diana Letcher 

 

 

VILLAGE WEB SITE  

 

Please send new and/or 

revised information to this 

site -  Lympstone.org 

 

Phil Corcos 
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LYMPSTONE T.A.P.  (Third Age 

Project) 

 
We will be meeting every Friday 

afternoon at 2.30pm until the 28th 

April with the exception of Good 

Friday which is on the 14th April.    

We welcome Ladies and Gentlemen  

over the age of 60 years to our 

meetings.  

Future T.A.P. meetings. 

10th March  -  One woman, a harem 

and 1000 cows. Mrs. Jane Brunt. 

17th March  -  Games and quiz 

afternoon.    

24th March  -  A romp through four 

decades of Blue Peter - the famous 

BBC children's television programme. 

Mr. Alex Leger. 

31st March  -  Musical singalong and 

quiz. Mr. Anthony Powell. 

7th April   -   Games and quiz 

afternoon. 

14th April  - No meeting - Good 

Friday. 

21st April   -   Seven habits for highly 

healthy people. Mr. Steve Drake. 

28th April    -   Trekking little Tibet. 

Miss Leslie Weeks. 

 

Diana Budgen - Social Committee.  

01395 278152  d.budgen@sky.com 

 

 

WEBSITE NEWS 

 

Now that Spring is here, we thought 

we would make a special request to 

all budding and experienced 

photographers to share your photos 

with us. Anything at all that connects 

us to village life, for example people, 

places or events would be more than 

welcome. We will put together a 

gallery of the photos submitted on the 

website, and the best will be tweeted 

under our ‘Shades of Lympstone’ 

tagline. You will always be credited 

for the photos submitted. Remember 

to add a line about the photo itself, 

e.g. location or the name of the event. 

Please send in jpeg/digital format to 

the webmaster@lympstone.org or to 

philcorcos@gmail.com. We look 

forward to hearing from you! 

 

Phil Corcos 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DISCLAIMER This news letter is 

compiled from emails sent to the 

editor by numerous people and very 

little of the information is checked 

before publishing which is done in 

good faith.  

 

Chris Carter, Editor 
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DustAway 

 

All Work and no play, we are here to help 

  Friendly Efficient Cleaning Service 

Lympstone Based 

Weekly, fortnightly, monthly 

One off cleans ie moving house, holiday lets, 

End of tenancy cleans, just redecorated or a spring clean 

We also offer an ironing service 

 

All materials supplied. Fully insured  

       

Please call    Office  01392 427776 or Mobile  07879427333 

 
 

 
   
 
. 

_______________________________________________________________
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FEBRUARY @ THE GL BE INN 
01395 263166   www.globelympstone.co.uk 

The Globe Inn      @GlobeInnLymp   
 

Live Music: 
24/3 – Go Tell Alice 

21/4 – Ian Boyd 

12/5 Dave Rich 

27/5 Just Misbehavin’ 
 

Mothering Sunday, March 26th 

Our fabulous Sunday Lunch is only £9.95 

Booking advisable as limited tables available 

 

Thursday March 30th from 11am 

Help us raise valuable funds; join us for complementary coffee & 

donations towards cake, with all profit going to Hospiscare. 

 
Saturday April 29th 

Anthony Joshua V Wladimir Klitschko 

Limited tables available, VIP seating for only £19.95 & includes a 2 course 

supper. Our last boxing event was a complete sell out, so be sure to book 

quick! 

 
With our unrivalled atmosphere The Globe  

really is the place to be for all Live Sports 

  

Keep up to date with all your favourite teams with live sport shown on 

  

 &  
 

http://www.globelympstone.co.uk/
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_______________________________________________________________ 

LYMPSTONE HERALD ADVERTISING RATES 2016/2017 
Copies of the Lympstone Herald are delivered free to every household in Lympstone 

(approx 1100) every month with a further copies being sold through the village shops  

Please send your enquiries to Chris Carter, Editor, Lympstone Herald, 

chriscarterathome@hotmail.com or 01395 274104 

Costs per issue 

 £90 a page  

 £45 a half page  

 £22.50 a quarter page  

 Lineage in the Small Adverts cost 60p a line or £1.20 a line if boxed.  

 Boxes (approximately business card size and 6 or 8 to a page) cost £12 – £15 a 

box.  

Graphics can be included in any box. 

Discounts are normally available on annual contracts. 

Receipts are normally issued annually. 
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PAINTER/DECORATOR and 

general maintenance.  Over 20 years 

experience.  Call Jim on 01395 

277813/ 07929606895                         

 

 

 

 

 
SIMON QUICK THE LOG MAN 
For all your log, coal, kindling &  gas 

supplies Tel 01395 267490   

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

PAINTER & DECORATOR 
Free Advice & Quotes 

 
Specialising in superior high quality 

Interior painting and decorating 
Reliable & trustworthy 

No job too small 

Peter J Bond 

Mobile: 0797 100 6957 

Office: 01395 265202 

Email:  bondpeterjohn@hotmail.com 

 

tel:01395%20277813
tel:01395%20277813
tel:07929606895
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Jeff Crompton 

Greenways, Courtlands Lane 
Lympstone 

***** 
For Superior Quality Home 

Improvements and All Types of 

Building Work & Renovations 
Plus Kitchen & Bathroom Installation 

Mobile: 07768 282 129 
Email: jeffcrompton@btinternet.com 

 

LYMPSTONE 

HAIR & 

BEAUTY 

STUDIO 
WALK IN’s AND EVERYBODY 

WELCOME! 
Perms, Barbering, Shampoo and Sets, 

Colouring, Highlights, Foils, 

Massages, Waxing, Geleration Nails, 

Facials, Makeovers, Tanning and more 

.For an appointment call us on 01395 

274089 Or text only on 07552313653 
 

 

DOG GROOMING 

 

Kind & Qualified Groomer. 
Commissions for PET PORTRAITS  
in pastel also undertaken.  
Make Superb Presents.   
(Examples of work can be viewed).  
Tracey Crompton, Greenways,  
Courtlands Lane, Lympstone. 
Tel: 01395 272815 /07973 986 268. 

 

 
FOOD WITH FLAIR CATERING 
 
Small and Large Events - 
Menus to Suit your Budget 
Telephone Shirley or Michael 
on 265147 or see our Website 
www.foodwithflair.co.uk 
 

 

 
CLOCK REPAIRS 

 

Terence  C. Matthews - Horologist 
Westminster Chimes 
Wall Clocks 
Grandfather / Grandmother Clocks 
Dial Clocks 

Long Case Clocks 
Carriage Clocks 
Free estimates and house visits 
Tel: 01395 273563 
 

Find some winter sunshine! 
Comfy casa near the Costa Blanca, 

Spain  
 

Peaceful, two-bedroomed home. Roof 

terrace, gorgeous views, communal 

pool and tennis. Beaches, cycling, golf, 

hiking and more. Suits all ages. 
Flights from Exeter & Bristol 
 

Lympstone residents 15% discount 
Tel: 07986 607610  
www.algorfaholiday.com                                                            

http://www.algorfaholiday.com/
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ELECTRICIAN Specialising in 

domestic work; Happy to do small 

jobs. Call Simon on: 07985 963075 
 

FRENCH HOLIDAY LET 
Vendee: overlooking  golf course and 

only 10 mins drive from superb beach. 

3 bedrooms, 2 bathrooms, communal 

swimming pool and tennis courts. 

From just £350 per week. Tel 01395 

272032 or email: 

annhurley1@sky.com 

 

ROOFER specialising in pitch roofs 

and flat roofs, fascias and guttering, 

general maintenance, pest control, 

repairs, fully insured. Please call for a 

free quote. 01395 277236 075 28 

970950. Liam@liamandemma.com. 

 

 

 

 

To Let: Approximately 0.86 acres of 

land off Strawberry Hill / Grange 

Close, Lympstone.  The land is 

currently in poor condition and any 

proposals for up to 3 years or longer, 

by agreement will be considered.  

Please ring, text or email: 07802832510  

niccrawford@hotmail.com.  

SWEDISH MASSAGE 
Calm Swedish massage and holistic 

therapy, Japanese rejuvenating face 

massage. Lovely beauty room, parking, 

appointments available 07958599387 

 

FOOD  WITH  FLAIR Excitingly 

Different Caterers for Every Event 

Large or Small  Buffets, Lunch & 

Dinner Parties,  Canapés, Main 

Courses Casseroles,  Salads,  Desserts 

or Individual Dishes to suit your 

personal budget. Telephone Shirley  

01395:  265147                                    

E.MailShirley@foodwithflair.co.uk 

 

 

mailto:Liam@liamandemma.com
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SMALL ADS 
________________________________________________________________

 

PICTURE FRAMING. For all 

your framing requirements; also frame 

restoration & chair caning.  Caro 

Ambridge 01392 877460, Topsham. 

 

PIANO with a VIEW Lessons for all 

ages, beginners and improvers, "purely  

for pleasure" and ABRSM exams to 

Grade 8. Theory to Grade 5. Tel: Judy 

Joss (BA Mus, Dip Ed) on 222749  

 

MATHS TUITION  Experienced tutor 

available to teach primary to GCSE 

level maths.  Reasonable rates  Tel: 

Jane Moffatt on 279952  or 

07730877889 
 

FOOT HEALTH PRACTITIONER - 

Lindsey Waddell MAFHP. Nail Cutting 

and Treatment of Corns, Callus and 

Verrucas. Home Visits. 01395 263496  

 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE - 

Carpentry, Flooring, Fencing, Gates, 

Decking, Bathrooms, Kitchens, General 

Repairs. Free advice & estimates. 

James Waddell 01395 263496 

 

ACCOMODATION 

 

CALPE, SPAIN : 2 bedroomed 

apartment for rent. sleeps 4-6 people . 

beach front, 3 pools, 2 tennis courts. 

tel: Jane Moffatt 279952. 

 

 

ACCOMMODATION  

 

WITHALL'S HOUSE BED AND 

BREAKFAST. A modern and spacious 

home close to the heart of the village. 

Ample parking and flexible 

accommodation.  Call Pete and Jan 

Hardy on 01395 488123 Or visit 

www.lympstonebedandbreakfast.co.uk    

 

CYGNET COTTAGE 

Quiet self-catering cottage just yards 

from the foreshore. Sleeps 3/4. From 

£70 per night. Visit 

www.cygnetcottage.net or ring 

Demelza on (01395) 272243 

THE GLOBE INN  Lovely 2 bed self 

contained Holiday cottage available 

from March 1st. Call 01395 263166. 

CHARMING LISTED SMALL 

COTTAGE – (1Bed)  Newly 

decorated and renovated throughout 

with low tariff heating installed and 

fully furnished, available for permanent 

tenancy soon. PARKING. Suit single 

person. No pets. £575pcm. 01395 

708167 evenings 
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WHATS 

 

ON 
 

MARCH 

          

10 TAP, Talk 

11 Concert, Con Spirito 

17 Lympstone Ents, Jazz Concert 

18 Men’s Breakfast 

18 Garden Club, Chris Dowding 

23 History Society 

24 Mobile Library 

24 TAP Talk 

24 Film Society 

24 Go Tell Alice @ The Globe 

25 Steve Knightley 

26 Mothering Sunday 

27/28 Cobbles installed 

28 LAG Talk- Ray Balkwill 

30 Hospiscare 

 

APRIL 

 

3 Parish Council 

3 T.A.P. 

5   WI 

7 T.A.P. 

12  Workshop- Chinese Painting 

13 Boats crane-in 

14 Good Friday 

21 Mobile Library 

21 Ian Boyd at the Globe 

21 T.A.P. 

21May Dave Rich at The Globe  

27May Just Misbehavin The 

Globe 

29 Boxing Supper at the Globe     

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


